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To whom it may concern 

In order to comply with the new sulphur limit for fuel oil used on board ships taking effect from 1 
January 2020, fuel oils with a sulphur content of 0.50% or less (hereafter, referred to as "compliant 
fuel oils") will be distributed globally for bunkering. Consequently, the number of occasions where 
fuels for main engines or auxiliary engines are changed from conventional fuel oils to compliant fuel 
oils and used will increase. 
 
ClassNK has released a booklet containing precautions concerning the change-over to compliant fuel 
oils with an aim to provide crew members on board ships going to bunker and use compliant fuel oils 
with information focusing on the "compatibility" and "cold flow properties" of such fuels as well as 
the risks associated with such fuels and the measures to be taken to mitigate such risks.  
 
The booklet can be downloaded free of charge from the "SOx・PM regulations" page on the ClassNK 
website.  
URL: http://www.classnk.or.jp/hp/en/activities/statutory/soxpm/index.html 
 
 
For any questions about the above, please contact: 
 
NIPPON KAIJI KYOKAI (ClassNK) 
Machinery Department, Administration Center Annex, Head Office 
Address: 3-3 Kioi-cho, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 102-0094, Japan 
Tel.: +81-3-5226-2022 / 2023 
Fax: +81-3-5226-2024 
E-mail: mcd@classnk.or.jp 

 


